
Exhibit FF. Blue Andrus Property LA 
SHPO Letter of Site Recommendation



May 7, 2018 

Kristi Jackson 
TerraXplorations, Inc. 
3130 University Boulevard 
Tuscaloosa, Alabama 35404 

Re: Draft Phase I Report 

     La Division of Archaeology Report No. 22-5901 

       A Phase I Cultural Resources Survey for the Grand Coteau Development in Grand Coteau, St. 

Landry Parish, Louisiana 

Dear Kristi Jackson: 

We acknowledge receipt of your letter dated March 23, 2018 (receive April 9) and two copies of the 

above referenced report. We have completed our review of this report and have the following 

comments to offer: 

Please include the Lead Federal Agency and address on the Title Page. If there is no Federal 

involvement in the project, please state that the survey was performed as due diligence or in 

anticipation of Federal permitting/funding.  

If the proposed project were to require state permits or federal permits, licenses, funds, loans, grants, or 

assistance for development, we would recommend to the federal or state agency or agencies that no 

further cultural resource survey or investigations are needed. If a federal agency becomes involved in a 

project on the property through providing funding or a permit/license, they may disagree with the level of 

effort and/or the conclusions and require further work. In addition, American Indian Tribes may also 

disagree and request further investigations. 

We look forward to receiving one bound copy (printed double sided) and one pdf of the final 

report. If you have any questions, please contact Emily Dale at the Division of Archaeology by 

email at edale@crt.la.gov or by phone at 225-219-4596. 

Sincerely, 

Kristen Sanders,  

State Historic Preservation Officer 
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